Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

September 24, 2021 
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Helsel on Friday, August 20, 2021 at 8:47 a.m.  Members of the committee present were:




James Helsel

          Bill Leonard 



Steve Libhart

          Carolyn Van Newkirk 

Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Michael Moskal (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety) and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Minutes:  The minutes of the August 20, 2021 Executive Committee were deemed approved.

Financials & Dashboard (August, 2021):

Mr. Moskal reported that comparative statistics will be from the 2021 budget. Total YTD Revenue is over budget by $1.4 million, or 9%.  Total Airline Revenue is over budget by $533,000, or 7.5% YTD ($260,000 in Landing fees, and $276,000 in gate use fees).  Parking Revenue is over budget by $183,000 or 6% YTD.  Rental Car Revenue is over budget by $343,000, or 15.7% YTD.  Overall expenses are $735,000, or 6.5% under budget YTD.   Personnel expenses are $185,000, or 3.4% below budget YTD.  Parking expenses are $593,000 or 56% below budget YTD.  When combined with the revenue variance, total parking operations is a net $776,000 over budget YTD.  Utilities expenses are over budget by $370,000, or 44.8% (due to MS4 fee accrual), billing began 9/20.  Net Operating Revenue is $4.9 million YTD, or $2.1 million over budget.  Non-operating revenues & expenses were $3.7 million YTD.  After the non-operating revenue and expense, the net variance to budget was $2.3 million.  When $1.3 million in CARES Act funding and CRRSA funding was drawn for 2021 debt service coverage, the net position is approximately $3.5 million.  The balance in CARES is $2.3 million.  The balance in CRRSA is $3.6 million. The ARPA has not yet been awarded.  The Debt Coverage Ratio of 1.66 on a 1.25 requirement is due to CARES/CRRSA monies.  On the Capital Projects Report, three new construction phases were added to existing projects on the list.  These projects will be added to the total project cost in subsequent reports.  On the Sales and Revenue Summary, the Food/Gift sales were $29,000, or 6% under July 2021, and YTD are 60% of 2019 YTD sales.  Hotel sales were $34,000, or 7% over July 2021, and YTD are 78% of 2019 sales.  The Rental Car/CFC Sales were $6,000 under July 2021, and YTD are 89% of 2019 sales.  Total Variable Revenue was $30,000 or 2% under July 2021, and YTD are 73% of 2019 revenue.   On the Accounts Receivable summary, we continue to actively collect outstanding balances.  Staff continues to actively collect outstanding balances.  $990,000 or 61% of open invoices and accrued revenue at 8/31 was collected in September so far.  
Funding for Parking Revenue Control System:

Mr. Edwards reported this is to authorize funding for the purchase of the Parking Revenue Control System (PRCS) from HUB Parking Technology USA, Inc. in an amount not to exceed $880,834.50.  In June of 2021, the SARAA Board authorized the replacement of the PRCS system since the current system is no longer supported. HUB Parking Technology USA was selected as the vendor for the system.  SARAA staff solicited financing proposals from existing and local banks for the PRCS system.  The lowest cost proposal came from Santander Bank, with whom SARAA has an existing banking relationship.  Santander offered a rate of 1.35% with a requirement that SARAA maintain $2 million of assets with Santander. The SARAA Capital Improvement Account has a sufficient balance to completely fund the PRCS replacement.  Using SARAA cash instead of financing would save approximately $21,000 over the proposed term of the loan, so staff recommends using drawing the funds from the Capital Improvement Account.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
General Business Insurance Renewal:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award the General Insurance Program Renewal for year of October 1, 2021 – September 30, 2022 to the insurance companies proposed by SARAA’s insurance broker, Arthur J. Gallagher  Co. of Mt. Laurel, New Jersey (AJG), for $520,154.  AJG recommends renewing our insurances with our existing carriers with three exceptions.  Liberty Surplus replaces Ironshore for SARAA’s storage tank policy.  The Public Officials (D&O) & Employment Practices (EPL) policy is renewing with Professional Solutions replacing Nexus.  Cyber Liability coverage was not able to be obtained due to lack of Multifactor Authentication (MFA).  Overall, there is a 4% increase in premiums.  The $520,154 of premium will be paid from SARAA’s operating budget.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Workers’ Compensation Insurance:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve renewing SARAA’s workers compensation policy with Encova for the October 1, 2021 – September 30, 2022 policy period at an estimated cost of $130,555, a decrease of 2.6%.  Lower rates in conjunction with SARAA’s decreasing experience modifier results in a reduced premium.  The premium will be paid out of SARAA’s general fund.  

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Health Insurance Renewal:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to renew SARAA’s health insurance with Aetna for the October 1, 2021 – September 30, 2022 policy period.  Aetna’s renewal provides for a 4.35% premium increase which is offset by a ½ month premium credit, which results in a net 0% increase for the policy period.  Benefit levels and coverage remain the same excluding any statutory changes.  The Human Resources Department has been very satisfied with Aetna’s performance and Aetna has been prompt in addressing concerns.  In addition, SARAA employees have reported few issues with Aetna’s service.  Premium costs are shared between SARAA and its employees, with SARAA continuing to fund 100% of employee only coverage and most of the dependent coverage costs.  Employee contributions remain the same for the new policy period.  uman 
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Adjournment:  Mr. Helsel adjourned the meeting at 9:08 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, October 22, 2021, 8:00 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA

Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards

Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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